Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association

Board Minutes, 4 March 2013
The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. this date at 745 San Fernando with the following members present:  Rosemary Nadelen, Christy Smith, Paul Goodier, Mike Maloney and Kay Muns.  Paul made a motion to accept the January minutes, Mike seconded it, and the motion passed.  A motion was made by Christy to accept the February Annual Meeting minutes, Mike seconded it, and the motion passed.  

Paul handed out hard copies of his treasurer’s report and pointed out that we have outstanding annual assessment payments as follows:  four (4) for 2011, four (4) for 2012, and 27 for 2013.  Our current Savings Account is $11,108.80, and the current Checking Account is $17,628.75.  Sometime after 1 April, Paul will contact the delinquent owners by email/mail to remind them of the penalty payments that will be added at that time.  Kay made a motion to accept Paul‘s report, Mike seconded it and the motion passed.

Christy had received the bid from Turf Masters for April – October with a few changes; such as, a reduction due to our request of only two mowings/ month, and an increase from one to two mowings for the Cheyenne strip.  There were several other slight adjustments bringing the yearly total down about $200.00.  We were told that the city will restrict us to two waterings/week this summer, so we are expecting a substantial reduction in our utility bills.  Paul made a motion to accept Turf Masters’ modified contract.  Kay seconded it, and the motion passed.
Paul gave Kay all the enclosures he had received along with the latest number of annual assessment checks.  This will help in determining changes in addresses, phone numbers, and email addresses.

Rosemary asked for suggestions for the Spring newsletter, and one that was mentioned was reminding residents that we do have a policy rule, as of     26 April 2000, that covers parameters for our single-family dwellings; which is:


“A Single Family for the purposes of our covenants is: an individual,

two (2) or more persons related by blood, marriage, adoption or 


similar legal relationship, or a group of not more than three (3)


persons who need not be related. The definition of “family” shall


apply regardless of whether any member of such a group receives


outside services for mental, emotional or physical disability.”

 Since there was no more business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.  The next Board meeting will be held at this same location on 15 April at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Muns, Secretary
